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Dear Assembly Members,

This letter is in reference to reconsideration to the amendment made to 2021-054
regarding the classification of Borough parcels near the Homer Boatyard.

Hopefully this is new and relevant information that may help you consider delaying the
classification of those Borough parcels until interested buyers can get appraisals
prepared.

Those interested buyers, stakeholders, the City of Homer, The Kachemak Bay National
Estuarine Research Reserve, Kachemak Heritage Land Trust and the Kachemak Bay
Conservation Society have been in meetings to determine a strategy for the best path
forward however we feel a bit handcuffed by the time constraints currently in place.

There are conservation organizations and parties interested in purchasing some of the
parcels but their bylaws or organizations won’t allow land purchases without completed
appraisals.

No granting entity would fund any similar purchase without formal appraisals.

It may be more economically beneficial to the Borough to hold off this land classification
at least until professional appraisals can be completed to reflect the values of those
parcels as required by many entities prior to a land purchase.

We are very aware of the Homer Boatyard’s need to expand and have also met with
them. We will continue to work with all parties in an attempt to accommodate the
interests of what has become a significant amount of stakeholders.

Thank you very much for taking the time to review these comments.

Lynn Whitmore
Board President






